Route 1, Box 210 Kimberly, Idaho 83341

September 9, 1979

Dr. Nicholas Toth
Department of Anthropology
University of California, Berkeley
Berkeley, California 94720

Dear Nick:

I am sorry that I will not be able to see you this fall because of your busy schedule. I am sure you look forward to your trip to Africa with considerable excitement.

I do thank you for your enclosure of Smith's Men The Primeval Savage. It certainly shows that the women have been liberated long before our time.

But perhaps upon your return we will be able to get together. I am so sorry that you didn't find the material from the Karoo district in Dr. Camp's collection. It will be most interesting if one can locate this artifactual material.

I do hope you have a most successful and rewarding field season and will look forward to learning of your new discoveries.

With kindest regards,

Don Crabtree, D. Sc. Research Associate in Prehistoric Technology

DC:wt